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John Spain Associates 

39 Fitzwilliam Place 

Dublin 2 

D02ND621 

Date: 11 th July 2024 

RE: ABP-317446-23 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

An 
Bord 
Pleanala 

We refer to your correspondence dated the 20th of June 2024 regarding pending appeal reference ABP-
317446-23. 

Having review the letter, we consider the contents to constitute an elaboration of your appeal. 

Section 127(3) of the Planning and Development Act 2000, (as amended), provides that a party to the 
appeal shall not be entitled to elaborate in writing upon or make further submissions in writing in relation 
to, the grounds of appeal stated in the appeal or to submit further grounds of appeal and any such 
submissions shall not be considered by the Board. 

Accordingly, your submission is herewith returned to you. 

Please note, that whilst the appeal is still with the inspector appointed by the Board, the report is due to 
be completed shortly and the Board will endeavor to decide on your appeal as expediently as possible. 

Yours faithfully, 

Jennifer Carleton 

Secretariat 
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John Spain Associates 

Planning & Development Consultants 
Chartered Town Planner s & Chartered Svrveyors 

39 Fitzwilliam Place, 
Dublin 2 

D02 ND61 

www.jsaplanning.ie 

Tel 01 662 5803 
info@johnspainassociates.com 

BY EMAIL -  and  
Chairperson Peter Mullan 
An Bord Pleanala 
64, Marlborough Street 
Dublin D01 V902 

cc 
BY EMAIL-  
Ms Ciara Kellett, Director of Planning 

BY EMAIL -  
Ms Erika Casey, Director of Planning 

BY EMAIL -  
Mr Gerard Egan, Director of Corporate Affairs 

BY HAND 
The Secretary, 
An Bord Pleanala, 
64 Marlborough Street, 
Dublin D01 V902 

Dear Chairperson Mullan, 

20th June 2024 
JN LW 23101 

RE: PENDING APPEAL REFERENCE NO. ABP-317446-23 AGAINST DECISION OF 
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL TO REFUSE PERMISSION FOR THE 
CONSTRUCTION OF THE DUB13 DATA CENTRE AT CLONDALKIN, DUBLIN 
22 




